
 

 

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank-you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248 
 
My name is Barbara Schwendenmann and I am a registered pharmacist currently working full time in the 
state of Ohio and the reason I support House bill 248 is because I do not believe the vaccinations are safe. 
When a vaccination was introduced for emergency use for the “swine flu” was halted after a mere 450 
cases of Guillain Barre occurred. I have seen many more cases of adverse events with the available 
COVID spike protein injections. This should sound an alarm in the medical world. I am concerned that 
the public are not fully given the ability to give informed consent and the cases of death and severe 
adverse reactions to the “vaccines” available are not readily available to the public. 
 
I am also concerned that about the classification of this current situation as a pandemic since we have not 
had an increase in the number of deaths in the United States from the average number of deaths of 
previous year pre 2020.  
 
We are still in the experimental phase of these vaccines and we do not yet know the long term effects that 
they will have on those receiving them. 
 
I don’t believe the general public is educated that these are not vaccines in the traditional sense where a 
small amount of live or dead virus is given allowing the patient to create antibodies to the assailant virus.  
 
I also have a concern that since we have not isolated or identified the Covid 19 structure that an effective 
vaccine would be able to be created.  
 
I am also concerned of reports that there is a “Delta” variant as there are no available tests to determine 
any variants. The only tests available are to show if a patient if Covid positive or not. How is it that we 
are getting reports of a variant if it is unable to be shown that patient has a variant. 
 
I have had severe anaphylactic and autoimmune issues in the past and I also have religious reasons for not 
wanting to be participant in using aborted fetal cell lines. I believe I am not alone in either of the above 
reasons for not wanting an experimental vaccine that is for a virus that has a very low death rate 
according to the CDC reports available on line. 
 
Thank-you again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for urgency of House Bill 248 
Sincerely, 
Barbara L Schwendenmann Rph 


